
1  

 

 

Newsletter 
January 2021 

Linda Stewart 
Mentor Coordinator 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

New Mentors............. …....1          

Thank you     …………......2 

Got Sneakers  ……………3  

11.14 Zoo Mobile………...4 

Sip n Chat………………..5. 

Winter Wonderland…...…6  

Featured Mentor………….7 

Featured Mentee …………8 

Baking Spirits Bright……..9 

Origami …….………..…10     

12.27 Zoo Mobile……….11 

Melinda Grace ….……....12 

Game Night…………......13 

Celebrate Success…....14/15 

Young Scholars LPP Mentoring Newsletter 

GROW BIG DREAMS 

N E W  M E N T O R S  

Welcome :   
 

Alexia  Holmer -  UCSD 

James Hayes -   Community   

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 

Goal - increase visibility of the Young Scholars 

Mentoring Program and recruit mentors from 

all walks of life. 

 

November 13, 2020  - The Utica Rotary Club 

invited me to speak about the mentoring pro-

gram, via Zoom.  
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“Tell me and I forget.  Teach me and I may remember.  Involve me and I 
learn.” Benjamin Franklin 

“The mind is not a vessel to be filled, but a fire to be kindled.” Plutarch 

“In learning, you will teach, and in teaching, you will learn.” Phil Collins 

 

Thank you to all of the mentors who had to change gears in March of 

2020, I honor you today.   

Mentoring became virtual, you may have had to work from home, 

some mentors are also home schooling children and we had to learn 

new technology all while socially distancing.  I know it has been chal-

lenging, but together we accomplished so much.  We are stronger 

and I hope that 2021 brings us all back together.    

January  

Beautiful minds inspire others 
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Ongoing  

Community Service/Service Learning Project 

Save those sneakers!  We will be collecting them  

throughout the 20/21 school year.  

Our First 

Check!  

This check along 

with any other pro-

ceeds, will be donat-

ed to a food bank in 

Utica.  

Our first full bag! 
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Our First Zoo Mobile was held on  

November 14, 2020 

Spotted turtle  

Barred owl 

Chinchilla  

Sponsor:  First Source 

Federal Credit Union.   
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Our Mentors only Event was held on  

December 8th 7 to 7:30 pm 

Thank you mentors for attending our first Mentor Only Event!  

We discussed the wants and needs of mentors and mentees among 

other things.  I received a lot of  great suggestions.  One thing I have 

already incorporated was a monthly calendar with all the flyers and 

zoom links in one place.  Game night was another request and we 

have that scheduled for January 28th at 6:30 p.m.     

Ann Rieben - $25 gift certificate to Peter’s Cornucopia 

Peter Lennon - bottle of wine 

Maureen Finnegan - bottle of wine. 
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Our  first Winter Wonderland Event was well attended.  Ebony and 

her mentee, Layah, submitted these cute snowmen and Santa which 

were made from pillar candles and objects from around the house.  

Great imagination! 

LEFT BLANK INTENTIONALLY  

Our Winter Wonderland Event was held on 

December 17, 2020. 
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   I witnessed this feeling many times in my 40-year military career, seeing my 
Soldiers develop individually,  as members of a team, and eventually as lead-
ers.  Young Scholars is one more chance to coach and influence- and, if you're 
lucky, you once again witness that smile of satisfaction and accomplish-
ment.  Somewhere along the way, you also realize that even though you are an 
adult, you have grown too.  
 
   My mentee, Louis told his Mom that he thought the Young Scholars program 
and the few hours of contact with a mentor each month would offer him 
"another perspective."   It has given me that and so much more… 
 
   Right now our physical contact is "on-hold" due to COVID.  I can't be in the 
stands during his sports events or share our thoughts over a salad (he eats 
healthier than I do!) But I still smile each time we exchange a simple text or 
phone call as he carefully contemplates his next steps. 
 
   I was lucky to be matched up with a bright and focused young man with a 
very bright future.  (I know there are many more great young folks just waiting 
for a mentor, but I'm pretty proud to have Louis as my Young Scholars team-
mate.)  
 
  We have built a friendship that I hope will grow beyond the mentor/mentee 
level: I eagerly look forward to hearing about his new opportunities and expe-
riences.  
 
  What a rewarding program for both the mentors and mentees!   

Featured Mentor 

Peter Lennon 

 

Although I don't have any biological 
children, I have always enjoyed the en-
ergy and creativity of the younger gen-
eration. Years ago, I coached High 
School wrestling and nothing could 
beat the feeling of being "matside" 
when, after months of dedicated prac-
tice (and even some self-doubt), every-
thing just "came together" for one of 
my wrestlers in a hard-fought victory. 
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When the virus started to spike and forced the schools to shut down 
back in March I was stoked. Taking an extra few weeks away from 
school was good but after a while we couldn't go back to school for the 
rest of the year. Then realizing that's going to affect my senior year and 
couldn't get the full senior year experience.  I had to miss proms, fall 
dances and sports; it was just disappointing.  But I couldn't think nega-
tive- I started to do little projects to keep me busy I tried cooking, tink-
ered with toy cars and I even attempted meditation which made me 
feel calm and focus on my studies and applications. I'm also relying on 

the technology we have by emailing teachers for help: I go on-line for 
studying and do more research on the computer to get the proper in-
formation for my classes.  (Louis Robinson) 

Featured Mentee 

Louis Robinson 

Peter attended a 

Proctor football game 

to show support for 

Louis.  Looks like 

they both enjoyed the 

day. 
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Kelly and Mumina found a way to keep their  

annual Christmas Cookie baking tradition, even during the 

pandemic.  Kelly sent Mumina all the necessary ingredients 

by using Instacart at a grocery store near Mumina’s house.  

Once that was done,  they were able to bake cookies together 

via Zoom!  Looks like Mumina had a great day! 

When the going gets tough the tough get going! 
 

So impressed by the Mentors/Mentees creativity!  
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More creativity.  Holley mailed her two mentees, Vy and 

Truth origami paper.  As you can see, they had fun and 

were actually very good at making origami swans.   
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Our 2nd Zoo Mobile Event was held on  

December 27, 2020  

Opossum—This is the largest marsu-

pial in the Western Hemisphere.  

Python 

Lizard 

It was too big to fit into one picture! 

Thank you to our  
donor who asked  

to remain anonymous 
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Will be sent via E-mail 

Will be sent via E-mail 
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Will be sent via Email 

Will be sent via Email 
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Student of the Month Program 

To keep students motivated during this period of remote learning, 

Young Scholars LPP implemented a Student of the Month program 

for all YS  to acknowledge students who are working hard to reach 

their potential. Please review our winners for September-November 

below. Several of your mentees were chosen.  

 

September Students of the Month: 

Angelina Khaing (DMS, grade 8), Htat Soe Paing (PHS, grade 9), 

Genesis Campbell (PHS, grade 11), Tulsi Patel (PHS, grade 12) 

     Angelina            Htat                   Genesis                  Tulsi 
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REMINDER 
  
 

If you would like to be featured in our next newsletter, please feel free 

to contact me at lbstewart@utica.edu.   

 

Also, feel free to submit photos and articles  for consideration. 

October - No mentees. 

 

November Students of the Month: 

Kimora Lee Simmons (PHS, grade 9), Ju Mi La (PHS, grade 10), Eh 

Moo Serr (PHS, grade 11)  

     Kimora                        Ju Mi La                     Eh Moo 
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Young Scholars LPP 
Utica College  
1600 Burrstone Rd. 
Utica, NY 13502 

 
Phone: 315-792-3237 
Fax: 315-792-3083 
E-mail: lbstewart@utica.edu 

        


